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Friends of Melaleuca meeting minutes
Date:   Thurs 8 Oct  2020 at  DSS (dinner 5.30-6 pm before meeting) 
AGM 

Present:  Andrew Boon, Rob Banfield, Imogen Burley, Georgie Carr, Chris Creese, Sally Errey, Janet, Geoff and Tony Fenton, Greg Hodge, Melissa Jack, Ian Johnston, David Mitchell, William Oliver, Erika Shankley, Helen and Mick Statham, Helen Thyne, Barbara Willson

Apologies:  Hilary Bennell, Pip Gowen (PWS), Andy Johnson, Pip Jones, Qug McKendrick King, Ian Marmion (PWS), Robyn and Peter Marmion, Janet and Simon Stephens, Penny and Bob Tyson
Janet opened the meeting at 7 pm.
Minutes of last year’s AGM were accepted (Helen Thyne/Rob Banfield)
President’s report – Janet gave a detailed account of the year’s happenings – see separate report
Treasurer’s Report – Tony reported total receipts for the year as $4,468.32 and payments $5,152.83 with a net closing balance of $13,888.00.  See separate report.
Election of office bearers 

President: Janet Fenton,  nominated Erika Shankley/Barbara Willson
Secretary: Helen Statham,  nominated Helen Thyne/Rob Banfield
Treasurer:  Tony Fenton,  nominated Will Oliver/Mel Jack
Social secretary:  Peter Marmion,  nominated Rob Banfield/Tony Fenton
GENERAL MEETING 
Attendance, as above

Minutes of previous meeting, 12 Sept 2019,  were accepted  (Janet Fenton/Helen Thyne)
Treasurer's report: as above (no other general meetings held during this Covid-19 year).
Business arising
· Troedel shelter defibrillator:  due to a request from PWS, it has not been added to the Tas Ambulance Service phone app.
· Applications to Place Names Tasmania  - we have not progressed with this due to new dual naming policy as well as Covid delays.
General business 

· Melaleuca update

1. OBP arrivals: Barbara reported that as of 6 Oct, 1 female and 4 male wild OBPs had returned and Shannon had released 5 captive bred females and 7 males.  Will Oliver said that 20 more are planned for release this season 

2. Caretaker program – expected to start this month

3. Above and Beyond seaplane is planning to fly clients to Bathurst Harbour in conjunction with Odalisque this season
4. Claytons picnic table: thanks Dave & Kim, and Roaring Forties

· Wildcare/PWS
1. New funding model and volunteer registration system to be used this season.  Wildcare membership will no longer be linked to Parks passes.  New forms should reduce duplication when relating to different Wildcare groups.  Working towards Wildcare assisting volunteers to gain training from private providers in skills such as first aid, chainsaw, chem cert, brush cutter, and working at heights. It was suggested that private providers might give batch discounted rates to Wildcare.
2. Wildcare website:  Changes have been made, eg: "Branches" tag changed to "Volunteer"  The Gift Fund is replaced by various specific nature related causes.
3. Draft Partnership Agreement/Works program with PWS, and Proposals:  Rob reported that partnership agreements have been replaced by a Program Plan with new projects agreed to on an annual basis. Andrew, Rob, Erika, Barbara agreed to attend a planning meeting.
4. Janet related useful tips gleaned from the Wild and Open gathering:- allow plenty of time for proposals to PWS to be processed; write a strategic plan for the next 5 years (this hastens annual approvals). Wildcare has completed theirs. Take our own minutes at PWS and Wildcare meetings. Local operators encouraged to support local Wildcare group.
5. Wildcare is suggesting an end-of-year celebration. Launceston 14 Nov and Hobart 21 Nov. No enthusiasm was expressed for a stall for FoM.
6. Claytons donation box:  A photo of a new donation box made and installed by Ian Johnston was circulated, together with draft signage to accompany it.
· Museum furniture and windows;
1. Discussion regarding provision of seating in the museum was resolved with the decision to buy 4 tall wooden stools like the one already there (that Par Avion bought from Freedom Furniture, we think) and 2 Ikea Pello chairs for the reading corner.  Sally Errey will order the chairs.

2. There was discussion concerning several OBP window strikes last season from birds flying up from ground-feeding.  It was resolved to continue to include the OBP team in any future remedy, such as stick-on window film.
· Claytons works suggestions
Chris Creese has produced a list of suggestions for small projects at Claytons to make the house more closely resemble how it was when Win and Clyde lived there.  These to be considered over the next few months. Procure a clock, port-hole rim, and fire screen. Measure for curtains.
· Bushwalkers huts
Content for interpretive history displays for each hut have been compiled and will be sent to graphic designer shortly.  Also, members have submitted a range of their own photos, two of which will be selected to enlarge and hang in the huts.
Any Other Business?
· Pip Gowen sent her thanks for the fantastic ongoing efforts of FoM in assisting Parks to manage this special area.
· Andrew raised his previous suggestion to provide LED lighting and/or USB chargers in the bushwalkers huts (est $300/hut). Helen Thyne objected that this is departing from the spirit of bushwalking. We need to discuss this with Ian Marmion, and if we pursue this, write a proposal.
· The date for the next working bee was set for Wed 10th – Wed 17th March 2021, assuming Covid compliance. 

Next meeting
· At Melaleuca working bee, March 2021  – then a general meeting in May 2021, Covid permitting.   
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